
 

 

    

    
        

   
     

     
 

       
   

       
         
        

      
      

      
        

        
         
  

 
     
         

         
    

 
   
  
  

  
   

   
 

     
  

  
   

  

 
     

    
       

           
 

     

State Water Resources Control Board 

NOTICE OF PETITION FOR TEMPORARY CHANGE 
INVOLVING THE TRANSFER OF UP TO 200 ACRE-FEET OF WATER 

FROM MONTAGUE WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT 
TO THE CITY OF MONTAGUE 

UNDER PERMIT 2452 (APPLICATION 3544) 

Montague Water Conservation District (MWCD) filed a petition on May 1, 2020, for 
temporary change with the State Water Resources Control Board, Division of Water 
Rights, to transfer up to 200 acre-feet of water pursuant to Water Code section 1725 et 
seq., under water right Permit 2452 (Application 3544). MWCD proposes to transfer the 
water from June 1 through December 31, 2020 to the City of Montague to address the 
City’s water shortage. The transfer water would be made available at the proposed 
additional point of rediversion at the Shasta River by releasing water previously stored 
under Permit 2452. The proposed transfer would include the following changes to 
MWCD’s Permit 2452: (1) add a new point of rediversion, located on the Shasta River, 
at North 2,503,900 feet, East 6,416,000 feet, being within NW1/4 of SW1/4 of Section 
34, T45N, R6W, MDB&M, (2) add the City of Montague as an additional place of use, 
and (3) add municipal use. 

Pursuant to California Water Code section 1726(f), any interested person may file a 
comment regarding the petition. Comments filed in response to this notice should 
be submitted to the persons listed below and must be received by 4:30 p.m. on 
June 5, 2020. 

Send comments to both: 
Jane Ling Montague Water Conservation District 
State Water Resources Control Board c/o Lisa Faris 
Division of Water Rights P.O. Box 247 
P.O. Box 2000 Montague, CA 96064 
Sacramento, CA 95812 mwcd@att.net 
jane.ling@waterboards.ca.gov 

For more information regarding this matter, please contact Jane Ling by email at 
jane.ling@waterboards.ca.gov. Written correspondence or inquiries should be 
addressed as follows: State Water Resources Control Board, Division of Water Rights, 
Attn: Jane Ling, P.O. Box 2000, Sacramento, CA 95812-2000. 

Date of Notice: May 6, 2020 
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